
Columbia Community Council 

Feb. 7, 2018 

4:00 p.m. - 5:22 p.m. 

Those in attendance: Darryl Denhalter, Julie Tanner (Davis School Board of 

Education Representative), Michele Friz, Amy McKenzie, Michelle Petersen, 

Helena Langford, Emily Child, David Bowman, Stephanie Masterson, Tucker 

Williams, Jaren Duncan, Annette Solt, Jerilyn Oyler, Christa Maynes, Jean 

Bradford, Jim Wright, Don Paver, Lori Erickson, Ashlie Little, Jamie Caldwell and 

Brenda Turnbow 

Excused: Kate Niederhauser, Heidi Olson, Kathy Chadwick 

Welcome- Mr. Denhalter welcomed and reviewed the goals.  Columbia met their 

DIBELS goal by 5.5%. Way to go! 

Tucker Williams and Jaren Duncan shared an Eagle Project of the Friendship 

Bench. Students use these benches if they need someone to play with at recess.  

The student council watches out for those who may be sitting on the benches. 

Teachers were invited to share their ideas of what they think the Trust Lands 

money should go for and how they have used it this year. 

 Stephanie Masterson (3rd grade)- keep the reading tutors and lab 

managers, they would like Pro Books for their grade level to share, 5 

headphones per class for Google- Read and Write, and would love to keep 

the aides they have had this year. 

 Michele Friz (ELA Coordinator)- Keep the reading tutors for grades 1-3. 

Michele showed the progress made from DIBELS. 

 Jean Bradford (1st grade)- Keep the reading tutors 

 Michelle Petersen (Special Education)- Keep the aide that assists in Special 

Education 

 Don Paver (5th grade)- Maintain DIBELS testing for all students in grades 4-

6, at least for the beginning of the year, if possible keep the class size 

reduction aides provided by the district, any added technology where 

possible 



 Jerilyn Olyer (Librarian)- Discussed having the library open for two hours 

one day a week during the summertime, and the need for reference iPads 

 Amy McKenzie (1st grade)- Presented the program RAZ kids, a supplemental 

reading program for home and school. It would cost $109.95 per 1st and 2nd 

grade class, for a total of $880 for the entire 1st and 2nd grades. 

It was decided that we would review the Teacher Survey for the SIP next 

meeting. 

Question and Answers time with Julie Tanner (School Board Representative).   

Jim Wright brought up questions about STEM and how we could find funding for 

it, and how other schools may fund it. 

Upcoming Community Council Meetings: 

March 14 (finalize SIP direction)  

March 28 Learning First Planning Date (by invitation) 

April 11  

May 9  

The meeting adjourned at 5:22 p.m. 


